[image: image1.png]



Meeting Minutes
May 29, 2012
1.0 Preliminaries


1.1
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM

1.2
Roll Call: Pat Emmons, Jay Murphy and Jim Saart.
2.0
General Business


    2.1   Election of Officers


Pat motioned to elect Jim Saart as Chairperson, Pat Emmons as Vice- 

Chairperson and Jay Murphy as Clerk.  Jim seconded the motion 


and was carried by a vote of 3-0.


Pat and Jim welcomed Jay Murphy to the Board.  Jim applauded Pat 


for her work as Chairperson.


    2.2
Update on Community Transformation Grant



The Metrowest Moves Kick-off event will be held on June 7 from 


8:00-10:00 AM at Marlborough Hospital.  Senator Eldredge will be in 


attendance and Kate Hogan has been invited.  Mark Fenton, a 



pedestrian/biking advocate and professor at Tufts University will be 


the featured speaker.

    2.3
Update on Tobacco Control



4 establishments had violations and have been fined $100.  A retail 


check of the 4 establishments will be conducted at a later date.  One of 

the summer interns will be working on revising our tobacco 



regulation.  Ashland, Framingham, Marlborough and Southborough 


are in discussion with us about joining together to form our own 


tobacco control with a small grant from the Metrowest Foundation.

    2.4
Grant Application – Toxic Use Reduction







Acton, Carlisle, Concord, Lincoln, Maynard, Stow and Hudson are 


applying for a $20,000 grant to train DPW and large landscapers 


ways to reduce the use of chemical pesticides and fertilizers.  Acton 


will be the lead community.

    2.5
Grant Application – Creating a Database to Manage Special 



Populations











The 7 communities of Hudson, Acton, Carlisle, Concord, Lincoln, 


Maynard and Stow are evaluating a web based database being used 


by Suffolk County NY which is used to track and manage those who 


need special assistance during emergencies.  The database can be 


accessed by departments and agencies who require the information, 


such as Fire, Police and Medical Reserve.  The database will need to 


be adapted for our use.  The grant is from State Farm Insurance for 


$100,000.

    2.6
Discussion of the possibility of a full-time Assistant



No funding from the town to support a full-time assistant,  funding 


would have to come from revolving fund.
3.0
Voucher BOH 052912

Jim motioned to approve the voucher.  Motion was seconded by Pat with all 
in favor 3-0.
4.0
Adjournment
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